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Founded in April, 2000. Lin McCarthy, Editor

Try sailing - it's NOT easy! - Bill Schanen, SAILING Magazine

Chesapeake Bay Magazine’s Bay Bulletin  reported on a rescue off Cape Lookout, NC, week before this 

past.  The delivery crew of four aboard a “brand new sailboat” was making for Miami from Annapolis when a 

storm turned circumstances to dire Monday night.  The early report is at

https://www.chesapeakebaymagazine.com/baybulletin/2018/11/28/annapolis-crew-of-4-rescued-from-damaged-sailboat-100-miles-

offshore?utm_source=ALL+Mail&utm_campaign=f501a282a5-

EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_04_25_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_39a7fb996d-f501a282a5-99504329

To Fiddler’s Green.  Kathryn Layne Hanna, Kacky Hanna, wife of 56 years to John Alexander Hanna, passed 

away early Wednesday morning, December 5, 2018. Kacky was a special member of the Battlewagon team 

when they raced for decades on the Chesapeake Bay.  The Hannas resided in Seaford  and sailed out of 

Hampton, Virginia.   Condolences are extended to Captain John, the Hanna children, grandchildren, extended 

family, and friends.   Kacky’s funeral will be held  MONDAY, December 10th, at 11:00 am at  Northside 

Christian Church followed by interment at Peninsula Memorial Park.

REMINDER:  The 2019 NEW YEAR’S MADNESS RACE, January 1, 2019 is not far off..  This is a pursuit 

race.  The race stats in Hampton River, off the HYC Docks, and ends in Mill Creek off the Old Point Comfort 

Marina pier. There is a Mandatory Skippers Meeting at 1000 at HYC on race day.  For details and to register, 

click on  https://www.opcyc.org/next-race and On-line entry is available through the same link.  The Race is co-

sponsored by Hampton Yacht Club and Old Point Comfort Yacht Club.  

Think holiday gifts for your friends, family, your boat, and yourself !

PHOTOBOAT: Marine Photography by Allen Clark and Daniela Clark

SALE on PHOTOBOAT Regatta Photos



Use the Code: HolidaySale2018 for 15% Off Orders Over $60   Expires Thursday, Dec 13th

Christmas Shipping Deadlines = Prints and Products: Dec 18th Digital Photos: No Deadline      

4,477 SBRW 2018 photos available at  https://www.photoboatgallery.net/2018-southern-bay-race-week-

photos

DICK CARTER, Yacht Designer (book) The story of a well known yacht designer and 

owner/skipper of Rabbit and how his “appetite for offshore racing was whetted” during the Golden Age 

of offshore racing.  Website  www.dickcarteryachtdesigner.com has info on the article appearing in the 

January 2019 issue of SAIL Magazine.

2019 SOUTHERN BAY RACING SCHEDULE  is now available.  The 2019 Southern Bay Racing Schedule

(big boats) is available from your club racing program officials, both North and South CBYRA Region 4 

divisions.  OR, ask for an electronic copy by return email from SBRNYCU , email mcbear@earthlink.net , 

SUBJ:  2019 Racing Schedule, and say “2019 Schedule, please”     A reply email to this issue of SBRNYCU is 

ok too, but make it clear you are requesting the schedule.

MURPHY'S LAW:   Yrs truly, the Racing Beagle, suggest you lay your hands on the January 2019 issue of 

SAIL Magazine and turn to pages 40 – 43.  Army surplus wading suit, wool Peruvian ski mask,  icicles hanging 

from the bow pulpit, single digit temperatures in Cape May, and balmy weather in Hampton at Christmastime 

are all elements the tale of a delivery from Delaware Bay to  St Petersburg, Florida, via the southern 

Chesapeake Bay. It happened in the early 1960’s .  The article includes a full page picture of ice laden Rabbit,

Dick Carter’s boat, pulling into  Hampton River and HYC, the rocks of Hampton University’s shoreline in the 

background. Enjoy the read! /S/  Murphy the Racing Beagle, the sailing spirit in us all.
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